MINUTES

The Board of Aldermen of the City of Springhill, Louisiana met in special call meeting session in the Council Chambers at Springhill City Hall on Monday, September 30, 2019 at 4:00 PM with Mayor W. Ray Huddleston presiding.

PRESENT:
Dimettera Frazier, Ronnie Hearnsberger, Stacey Willard, Alex Edwards and Ronnie Dees, Aldermen.

ABSENT:  
None.
Alderman Alex Edwards opened the meeting with prayer.

Mayor Huddleston led the Pledge of Allegiance.

PUBLIC COMMENT:  None.

OLD BUSINESS:  None.

John French, P.E. with KSA Engineers, Inc. was present to address the Mayor and Board of Aldermen concerning a letter that the City received from LA Department of Health and Hospitals (LDHH) for corrective action measures for the Timothy Church Road Water Tank Replacement Project and Water Well #6 located on Janice Drive.  The cost for the Timothy Church Road Water Tank Replacement is $366,275.00 and the Water Well #6 is $343,000.00

MOTION was made by Alex Edwards, seconded by Ronnie Dees to authorize the Mayor to proceed with the corrective action plan for the projects Timothy Church Road Water Tank Replacement and Water Well #6 located on Janice Drive.


A roll call vote was held and is as follows:


Dimettera Frazier---------------------------------------------Yea



Ronnie Hearnsberger-----------------------------------------Yea



Stacey Willard-------------------------------------------------Yea



Alex Edwards--------------------------------------------------Yea



Ronnie Dees----------------------------------------------------Yea


MOTION CARRIED.

Tony Matlock with USDA was present to address the Mayor and Board of Aldermen concerning the water rate study conducted by the LRWA (Louisiana Rural Water Association).  Mr. Matlock told the Mayor and Council the importance of making sure our rates were sustainable and that the City had to treat the water and sewer funds as businesses. If the City does not follow the recommendation from the rate study and make itself sustainable the City could be in violation of the loan agreement with USDA.  Also if the water and sewer funds are not sustainable it will be hard down the road to obtain financing for major projects.  Also Mr. Matlock cautioned about using up the cities reserves to pay off the loans because it is always good practice to have reserves for emergencies that will arise from time to time.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.
____________________________________                                          ___________________________

Shelli Malone, City Clerk                                                                W. Ray Huddleston, Mayor 
